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Career Services
Committee Chair Ron Onslow called the meeting to order a 2:35 p.m. with introductions.
Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

After reviewing the minutes, a motion was made to approve the minutes as written.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

Office of Instruction/Advisory Committee Business:

Dedra Daehn passed around the roster and asked the members to check their contact information and to initial that they were in attendance. Also, she asked that they check the “employee/employer rep” status to make sure that each member is represented correctly and that there is a 50-50 percent ratio. The State of Washington requires that this information be tracked and they pay close attention to the ratio, especially when curriculum changes are being requested. The state defines an employer as someone with hiring and firing power.

Ms. Daehn reported that the advisory committee agenda format has been changed. The main format change reflects a time column, which places an amount of time to be used for each agenda item with the majority of the meeting focused on the committee’s work plan. Clark College acknowledges and appreciates the time the industry members take out of their schedules and the change in the agenda format is one way to more effectively use the members’ time.

Ms. Daehn also spoke briefly about Perkins funding. Last spring the college was awarded $575,808 in Perkins funding. It is federal finding that comes through the state and supports Clark’s career and technical programs. The primary focus of using these funds is to prepare students for the workplace, help them improve their technical skills as well as their academic skills. 

Another source of funding available to Clark College is the Worker Retraining funds received from the state. The amount of money awarded for 2012-13 was over $1,000,000. This funding is used to support and provide education, training, and career services for dislocated and unemployed workers. Students coming in to Clark who have been laid off or dislocated may be eligible for financial aid and other monetary support because of the Worker Retraining program. These moneys can also support some of Clark’s adjunct faculty and equipment needs.

Director/Division Chair Report:

Department Head Daryl Oest reported that he has 32 students for winter quarter. 

Tierre reported that she has 22 students in the management program for winter quarter. In spring there will be 30 students. Because she is working on a teach-out, her numbers will fall off somewhat. Ron asked what a “teach-out” is and Genevieve Howard explained that because the Culinary Arts program is going through a major curricular revision, the students who are currently in the program will continue classes during this time. Tierre has a few students in final quarter and needs an internship for 5 weeks. 

Healthy Restaurant Program. The Healthy Restaurant program is a program sponsored by Clark County Health Department and underwritten by a grant from Kaiser Permanente to develop initiatives to get restaurants to put healthier items and/or healthier substitutes on their menus. The Clark County Health Department is sending out guidelines to local restaurants and if a restaurant gets approval by the health department, they are rewarded with a “Healthy Restaurant” plaque, and receive some free publicity.
Report from the Industry:

Dave Angell, an instructor from Fort Vancouver High School reported that enrollment in the culinary program at Fort is the highest ever. They have a café near the Jim Parsley Center (JPC) where his students can go work and gather experience. Some are in a career path program. He is looking to get a coffee cart for the school so that the students can prepare and serve coffee and espresso drinks to the faculty at the high school. The school program does some catering. He reported that Skills USA will be having a food and beverage contest. The students will be seating people and waiting on tables. Nine students will be competing from Ft. Vancouver and Woodland High schools and cooking contests will take place with 6 of the students competing. David Finnie reported that the high school culinary program, along with PeaceHealth is putting together a 12-part video series on childhood obesity in our community. Should be done by summer and will be shown on the local channels.
Drew Otteraaen of the VA reported that they are revamping their kitchen to go into room service. Three positions are available; 2 part-time and one full time in food service. They mostly hire internally, but are now heading outside to get new, fresher employees. Guidelines are strict. Go to usajobs.gov to apply and go through the hiring process. Internships are available. Background checks and fingerprints are mandatory to intern at the VA. It takes about a week to do the background check. 
Paul Lemke of The Quarry Senior Living reported that they are in full swing to get a new wing open and are hiring right now. The dining room manager is now working with Skill Center. Valentine’s Day catering is keeping them very busy. 

Dale Lee of the Heathman Lodge reported that December was a record month with breakfast, lunch, dinner and happy hour. 

George Langevin of 40 et Bingo reminded the committee that they have the Boxcar and the Chateau for dining in. The boxcar is currently being expanded. George is getting a walk-in cooler outside which makes him happy. They have been experiencing record breakfasts. 

New Business:

Task force agenda. Dean Genevieve Howard reported that they are currently teaching out the curriculum and revamping the Culinary program from the ground up. There is a task force who has been tasked to come up with a proposal of what the new program will look like. One of the main goals is to separate “food service” from the Culinary program. Currently, she reported, the Culinary program provides 90% of the food service on campus. Because the college population has increased so much, the Culinary Department cannot be the sole provider of food service on campus. The cook-to-order stations will be revamped. Student-produced food will be on a smaller scale and other providers will have to be brought in. The task force is trying to come up with ways to do this without being in competition for program dollars. The task force has been meeting every two weeks and have made good progress. Their goal is to present a proposal to the Vice President of Instruction and the Executive Cabinet in April 2013. The proposal will then be vetted to the college community. The plan is to have a top-notch program that aligns with the K-12 partners. WSU-V has gotten funding to have a professor position funded that would bring the hospitality management program curriculum from Pullman to Vancouver. The goal in starting the new Culinary program is academic year 2014-15. Dean Howard mentioned that the Baking program is not part of this renovation but it is hoped that they will be included in the facility and equipment update. 
Ron asked if there is a model that the task force is looking at and Dean Howard said they have looked at every 2-year program that has American Culinary Federation certification. The hope is to be certified within 2-3 years of the start of the new Culinary program. 
Looking ahead, Dean Howard reported that the proposals should be out shortly after spring break. Additional task force meetings have been scheduled. The advisory committee agreed to review the proposal with their recommendations and feedback. 
Next meeting:

Wednesday, May 8, 2013 at 2:30 p.m.
Meeting adjourned at 4:28 p.m.
Prepared/Submitted by Andreana DiGiorgio
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